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Surgical Alteration of Companion Animals for Cosmetic Reasons  
 
Position:  
The Edmonton Humane Society does not support the surgical alteration of companion animals 
for cosmetic purposes. Examples of cosmetic procedures include tail docking and ear cropping. 
Surgical alterations due to injury or for health reasons are not considered cosmetic.  
 
Rationale  

• Cosmetic surgery may cause unnecessary pain and suffering. 
• Cosmetic surgery may lead to life threatening complications such as infection and 

hemorrhage. 
• Cosmetic surgery poses no benefit to companion animals, and is sometimes ineffective 

in achieving the desired result. 
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